
Meeting of Montvale Board of Health 
Council Executive Chambers 

12 De Piero Drive 
Montvale, NJ 07645 

Monday, June 6, 2022 
Meeting Time: 7:45pm 

 
President Cohen called the meeting of the Board of Health to order. Adequate notice of the meeting was 

provided to The Record informing the public of the time and place, according to the Provisions of the Open 

Public Meeting Law (Chapter 231, P.L. 1975). The Sunshine Law is in effect. Meeting Open to the Public.  
 

Attendance  
Members: J. Cohen, President (P), G. Clark (P) M. Danna, Vice- President (P), L. Hopper (P),                

                 J. Jacobson (P) J. Landzberg (P), & P. Lennon (P) 

Non- Members: Council Liaison Cudequest (P), & Secretary J. Russo (P) 
Contracted Professionals:   

G Behre, Northwest Bergen Regional Health Commission (P)  

J. Wendolowski, Hackensack Meridian Health Public Health Nurse (A)    
Carol Tyler & Kim Nangle, Tyco Animal Control Services  (A)                                         

             
The meeting information was posted on the website & Sunshine Law is in effect. Meeting open to the 

public. There were no members of the public present.  

 
President Cohen asked for a motion to approve the May minutes. M. Danna made a motion to approve the 

minutes & P. Lennon seconded it. The minutes were approved on a roll call vote. The minutes will be 
posted on Borough website.  

 

J. Cohen asked G. Behre to read her report and provide updates. G. Behre said that COVID-19 levels have 
been increasing in NJ. Vaccinations and boosters continued to be recommended.  The seasonal flu 

vaccines will be available, and Montvale will be hosting the clinic on October 8, 2022. Last year’s 
attendance was lower than previous years.  G. Behre said that NW Health Educator has a Power Point 

presentation on demographic for public health. It is a short presentation and, if Board is interested, it 

could be arranged for the September meeting.  
 

President Cohen discussed the recent EID Celebration in Montvale. The event was a successful although 

attendance was not as large as predicted.  The food trucks were inspected and the Board thanks NW 
Bergen Regional Health for their assistance.  

 
June 1-7 each year is National CPR and AED Awareness and HARP would like to offer a free class to 

residents.  J. Russo will look at the Borough calendar for weekday availability at the center. Class size will 

be limited to residents only. President Cohen said that the public health nurse will provide dates to offer 
residents a free CPR/AED class in the fall. More information to follow.  

 
President Cohen stated once again that the Borough has not received a fully executed contract from HARP.  

 

NW Bergen Reg. Health Commission Activity Reports G. Behre read May report. All members were 
provided with copies. Open discussion regarding items. G. Behre was unable to attend tonight’s meeting 

per President Cohen.  

  
Registrar & Vital Static Report- M. Danna read May report.  

Child Health Conference Report- No one attended the clinic. 
Council Liaison Report- T. Cudequest reported on the M&C meeting  

 

Adjournment  
Meeting closed to the public. A motion to adjourn at 8:40 pm was made by J. Jacobson, second by                       

J. Landzberg. All in favor. The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, September 6.  Meeting adjourned.  


